Weber Memorial Report for 2024 Annual Meeting

Weber Memorial Site continues to be a place to gather for worship, fellowship and also
to reflect and rejuvenate. All churches are encouraged to consider the site to have
events such as a Sunday church service, a picnic or a special outdoor event. The site
can also be used for church family gatherings such as reunions and picnics. The
conference office can be contacted to provide details and to schedule.

One major project completed was that | repaired the chapel doors. The bottom panel of
the left door was replaced and both doors were then painted to complete the

project. Another project was the hauling of the 30 tires | recovered from the property
last year. | loaded and hauled them to the Westmoreland Cleanways site in Pleasant
Unity. The group was pleased that they were removed from the environment and |
made a donation to support their work. The large truck tires are still in the woods and
removing them is still a project in the future.

Tony Roland and Rhonda continue to keep the grounds in good shape along with
having the chapel, pavilion and restrooms clean and ready for events. They are always
sure to keep the property cut and trimmed and this past year, they also took on the
project to repaint and freshen up the picnic tables in the pavilion.

Thank you to all who have made donations, have had events and have visited to
support Weber which continues its purpose as a memorial to Rev. John William Weber
"as long as sun and moon shine, trees grow and waters run."

Kris Long



